Parking Pilot Program Meetings & Actions Summary

Village Board Study Sessions
Study Session 1 - January 2017: Pleasant Business District/South and Harlem Redevelopment
Project/Gwendolyn Brooks Middle School, including recommendations from the Transportation
Commission related to on-street resident parking.
Study Session 2 - February 2017: Parking technology best practices.

Study Session 3 - March 2017: Parking signage recommendations.

Study Session 4 - May 2017: On-street parking Austin Blvd & Harlem Avenue, including adjacent
areas.

Study Session 5 - July 2017: On-street parking North Avenue and Roosevelt Road, including
adjacent areas.

Study Session 6 - May 14, 2018: Parking pilot discussion.

Village Board Approved Agenda Items
June 19, 2017: A Motion to Amend the 2017 Work Plan for the Transportation Commission to
include “Conduct public meetings for the comprehensive parking study, identify community
needs and develop recommendations within the approved timeline in conjunction with the
parking consultant and Village staff for consideration by the Village Board”.
June 19, 2017: A Resolution approving an amendment to the professional services agreement
with Dixon Resources Unlimited to provide parking support services for the village-wide parking

study.

October 15, 2018: The Village Board approved an ordinance establishing the Parking Pilot
Program

Transportation Commission Meetings

June 26, 2017: Introduction of village-wide parking study consultant, Dixon Resources
Unlimited

July 24, 2017: Update on the village-wide parking study, parking near CTA & Metra transit

August 22, 2017: Open parking forums with public and consuitant at Village Hall -
(Over 30 guests, sharing their opinion on general parking problems in the Village Of Oak Park}



August 23, 2017: Open parking forums with public and consultant at Village Hall —
(Over 30 Guests, sharing their opinion on general parking problems in the Village Of Oak Park)

August 28, 2017: Discussion on the village-wide parking study, parking near CTA & Metra transit
September 25, 2017: Update and ongoing discussion of parking study
October 23, 2017: Update and ongoing discussion of parking study

November 9, 2017: Parking Pilot public forum — (Presentation of odd/even parking concept
and 72-hour rule — over 320 guests in attendance during 2 sessions)

November 27, 2017: Review and discussion of proposed Parking Pilot Program
January 8, 2018: Review and discussion of proposed Parking Pilot Program

January 29, 2018: 2nd Parking Pilot public forum ~ {Presentation of new standardization
parking concept — over 140 guests in attendance during 1 session)

February 12, 2018: Review and discussion of proposed Parking Pilot Program
February 26, 2018: Final staff recommendation on Parking Pilot Program

April 23, 2018: Parking Pilot Program {continued from February 26, 2018 meeting)
April 30, 2018: Parking Pilot Program (continued from April 23, 2018 meeting)
May 14, 2018: Parking Pilot Program presentation to the Viilage Board.

July 9, 2018: Parking Pilot Program update with the Transportation Commission.
October 15, 2018: Parking Pilot Program approved by the Village Board.
December 02, 2018: Update to Parking Pilot Program.

August 26, 2019: Hearing regarding proposed ordinance changes allowing for time limits on
residential blocks adjacent to or within 500 feet from a business district and aliow staff to add, alter
and/or remove time limits on blocks within the Parking Pilot Program.,

October 28, 2019: Hearing regarding proposed ordinance changes allowing for time limits on
residential blocks adjacent to or within 500 feet from a business district and allow staff to add, alter
and/or remove time limits on blocks within the Parking Pilot Program.



